Rooley Lane Medical Centre

Patient Participation Group (PPG)

Weds 29th January 2020, 5.30-7pm, 
Agenda

Ground Rules – we will…

· Work together and get stuck in, to deliver results as a group

· Provide constructive feedback on a range of issues

· Aim to improve the experience and care for the whole practice population 

· Listen respectfully

· Maintain confidentiality

· Agree that all views are valid, even if we do not agree with them – difference of opinions will happen

· Treat all members equally as individuals

· Support each other

· Have fun

· Keep to a timetable – start and finish on time

Agenda

1. Primary Care Network update
a. Speaker coming at 6pm to chat to us

2. GP national Patient survey – How do we increase recruitment – send out link (via text) to website? Can the group help us with wording? 

3. Facebook and newsletter – we really need help from the group! 

4. Review action plan for how we are getting on  - Plan for March/May to have an ideas meeting for the plan for the next year…
5. Park run at Bowling Park
6. Knitting group? – new suggestion by PPG member and I’ve got a patient who’s interested 

AOB:

7. Bid gone in for building works
Rooley Lane Medical Centre

Patient Participation Group (PPG)

Weds 29th January 2020, 5.30-7pm, 
Present:

Staff: Dr D, DW, JN
PPG members: TH, RS,BG, SR, AS, SD, HM.
Speaker: SN (Community Partnership programme manager)
Minutes

1. Before the main meeting 

The group met before the main meeting without any staff present. They agreed that they would like to have a list of the names of group members so they can more easily put names to faces. We agreed to add names to the agenda’s and minutes and then remove these before we put them online. 

The group also discussed ongoing issues with the practice champions. We hope to get more support for this through point 2 below and have more space for activities through point 8 below. 
2. Primary Care Network update
SN the Community Partnership (CP) project manager came to discuss how we can involve our PPG group in the CP to give patients a voice. 

There are 11 Community Partnerships across Bradford practices. Each CP is made up of a number of practices, ours includes Bowling and Highfield, Tong, and Low Moor. Working together gives us access to more resources and schemes like the Community Pharmacy and Social prescribing (Restore college and In house worker – JW).

The CP is health professionals and the voluntary sector coming together to explore how practices can make the most impact in our local area. The areas which are being focussed on are social isolation, care homes and admissions and childhood/young people.  SN stated that there is the missing voice in the community and this is why she is visiting all practices PPG meetings. TH discussed the Eden project for young people and will pass details of this to SN. 

SN stated that she covers all the practices for support. Dr D and the group detailed how there is a lack of communication and support between PPG groups and it’s very hard to link up with other PPGs and even to find out what’s happening in the area.
SN will take all our concerns back to a leadership meeting at the end of February and try and get the CP to look at this area to support practices with as it is needed. SN will also get back to u to ask what is happening with a “what’s in the area” brochure.

3. GP national Patient survey – How do we increase recruitment – send out link (via text) to website? Can the group help us with wording? 

The GP national patient survey is randomly sent out the around 400 of our patients. The CQC benchmark response rate is around 30%. Last year we were a few percent less than this even though we had advertised it everywhere on the website and in the surgery. The group agreed that we can send out an SMS to all our practice patients who have consented and also mention that it can now be done online and is also available in other languages. DW will do this.
The group asked if the GPs could ask every patient at the start of the consultation and ask them to complete it and explain why its important to complete. Dr D stated this would get passed to the rest of the clinical team. It was agreed that we need to do as much as we possibly can as a practice to promote it everywhere.
4. Facebook and newsletter – we really need help from the group! 

Dr D and DW mentioned that we need content from everyone for the newsletter and Facebook pages. This can be done via email to me, or by the padlet link set up by Dr D. The padlet link is: https://padlet.com/jessica_drinkwater/jjmhzupc31sx
5. Review action plan for how we are getting on - Plan for March/May to have an ideas meeting for the plan for the next year…
We are doing very well on the GP access plan and we have done most of the things we set out to do last year. However in the next meeting we will need to sign this off as fully completed and then come up with ideas for what we need to look at for next year. Dr D suggested that everyone has a good think of what we need to be looking at it.
6. Park run at Bowling Park

The Bowling Park 5km run is now set up and running. These are held every Saturday at 9am. We are affiliates of the programme and they are asking for volunteers to take part and steward each week. If anyone wants to support the programme then you can contact Mel at Melanie@bradfordtrident.co.uk. Our GPs can also refer patients into the park run.
7. Knitting group? – new suggestion by PPG member and I’ve got a patient who’s interested 

This will be put back onto March’s PPG meeting to discuss further. RS mentioned she is part of a craft group.
8. Bid gone in for building works
DW explained the new building change bid that has gone into the CCG. This involves putting a lift and staircase downstairs to a whole new area upstairs. This new area will include 2 new consultation rooms and another patient meeting room; a possible venue place for PHC groups. We will know by the end of January if this work has been approved. The completion date for this would be by March 31st 2020. 
9. Date of next meeting

The next meeting date is Wednesday 25th March 5:30-7pm

